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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES. 

Rev. T. W. Moses was in hopes to be 
able to attend Riverside Camp Meeting but 
was evidently unable to get away. He re- 
ported Sister Moses’ health as much im- 
proved, and while she is yet very weak, she 
was able to attend church. : 

Rev. L. J. Alley reports his church as on 
the victory side. 

Rev. C. S. Hilyard reports revival inter- 
est at Seal Cove Church, Grand Manan, 
NG Be 

Rev. W. W. Howe reports a good revival 
interest in his church at St. John, N. B. 

The Sandford-Port Maitland, N. S., cir- 
cuit has recently purchased a fine parson- 
age and have it free from debt. 

This is as it should be, and is, whenever 
God's people rise to their responsibility 
and privilege. Surely the Lord will reward 
acts of like faith in his people. 

All of our brethren stood in their place 
about the camp at Riverside, and did ex- 
cellent work in every department. Rev. I 
F. Keirstead proved himself an efficient 
leader at Riverside Camp Meeting. Brother 
S. H. Clark as the vice president acting in 
Brother Keirstead's absence, was also a 
good leader. “ 

Brother P. J. Trafton not being able to 
attend the first of the camp meetings, 
Brother E. W. Lester took his place as 
leader in song. 

Rev. F. T. and Mrs. Wright sung several 
times during the services and were much 
appreciated by the people. 
The new Reformed Baptist Church at 

Victoria is being rapidly completed. It is 
built of concrete blocks. Percy Britton has 
the work in charge. 

The churches will please note the dates 
on which Sisters Helen and Alice Sterritt, 
our missionaries, will visit them and have 
their communities fully informed of their 
visit, and be prepared to render them every 
help possible, and to make a record break- 
ing offering. Fort Fairfield, Royalton and 
Hartland have already been visited. 

Rev. Robert C. Potter is to assist several 
of our pastors in special services. 

Rev. H. S. Mullen is holding special ser- 
vices at Lower Southampton assisted by 
Evangelist H. H. Lee. 

Our ministers who preached at River- 
side brought excellent messages of blessing 
and profit. Brother F. W. Foster preached 
to a very large company of people in the 
square at one o'clock on the last Sunday. 

Several strangers who have visited 
Beulah since the close of the camp meet- 
ing have expressed their appreciation of 
sermons they heard preached by Rev. A. H. 
Trafton, who has preached regularly in 
the Tabernacle. The editor had the plea- 
sure of attending the week night service 
there on the 18th. There was a good at- 
tendance and many testimonies. 

All of our pastors occupied their own 
pulpits the 22nd. 

Fort Fairfield Church set the example 
by giving one hundred dollars at the mis- 
sionary meeting held by Sisters Helen M. 
and Alice F. Sterritt. The sisters, as we 
expected, made a grand impression on the 
meeting, as they will everywhere. 

“SONGS OF THE KINGDOM.” 
We have a few “Songs of the Kingdom.” 

Send 25 cents in stamps if vou wish one. 

PERSONALS. 

The assistance rendered by Mr. Ross 
Page with his cornet accompaniment in 
the song service on Sunday afternoon was 
much enjoyed by the great audience pre- 
sent. 

Sisters Helen and Alice Sterritt held a 
meeting at Knoxford on the evening of the 
17th inst. and at Royalton on the 18th, and 
in Fort Fairfield on the 20-24th. 

Mrs. M. E. Thornton, of Calgary, is 
visiting friends in Hartland. 

Brother C. Clark Foster, of Seal Cove, 
Grand Manan, will re-enter the Nazarene 
College at Wollaston, Mass., Sept. 6th. 

Sister J. H. Coy collected sufficient 
money to buy another cottage to be given 
to the Alliance at Riverside, making two 
thus purchased. 

All will be glad to know that Brother 
Barr has "~~ able to attend to business, 
and to do considerable work about his cot- 
tage at Beulah during the summer. Sister 
Barr has charge of the Riverview Dormi- 
tory this season and is doing fine. 

Brother E. W. Lester's family are tent- 
ing at Beulah while he is superintending 
the building of the foundation under the 
Hotel. 
We received a good letter from Dr. J. E. 

Jewett a short time ago. He and Mrs. 
Jewett attend a Methodist church and are 
zealously at work on spiritual lines. We 
are glad to have the assurance that he is 
still interested in the different departments 
of our work at home, and will plan to at- 
tend Beulah in 1921. 
We were glad to see Deacon G. G. Gray, 

of Hartland, in the big audience at River- 
side Camp Meeting; also Brother Thomas 
Estey, of Jacksonville. They have long 
since passed the three-score and ten mile- 
post. 

Brother W. N. and Sister McLean made 
Pastor S. A. and Mrs. Baker a pleasant 
visit on their way to their home at Grand 
Manan after three months in business on 
the Magdalen Islands. 

Sister W. S. Brander, of Northport, 
N. S., spent a week visiting relatives in 
Moncton, returning home on the 26th. 
We are glad to learn that Brother L. C. 

Watt, of North Head, Grand Manan, is re- 
covering from his recent serious illness. : 
We were delighted to have Brother J. C. 

Smith with us at Riverside Camp Meeting 
again. The old attendants are becoming 
scarce. 

Rev. P. J. Trafton will continue ‘special 
services at Fredericton after the quarterly 
meeting closes, assisted by Rev. W. E. 
Smith. 

MEDUCTIC CHURCH FUND. 
et tc. coct——— 

Le Se ele Tel So Ll Se $5.00 
H. S. MULLEN, Treas. 

BEDDING FOR BEULAH, 

The Willing Workers’ Class—1 com- 
fortable. 

Mrs. McCain—1 quilt. 
Mrs. Ida Patton—1 quilt. 
Mrs. D. H. Nixon—1 puff, 2 sheets and 

4 pillow cases. 

RIVERSIDE HOTEL. 
Mrs. Melvina Doak—1 quilt. 

VICTORIA CHURGH FUND. 
DH. Nixon Memorial ...........coeeei.... $50.00 
HOroldi BMOMWBer: i. o..icii iii iiionnivets 10.00 
CTO NL a ET Sa Se 10.00 
Mrs. homage Willey .......iviiiiinsin 5.00 
Miss Myra Eliott (age 4) ................. 5.00 
Chables NEBR Liha sssasnis 3.00 
Gatald Dewomtl 0a 3.00 
Hanford Seeley... chin iii ivi. 2.00 
Claude York (Bge 8) oo... cni.K ilu 1.00 
Donald Haywood (age 9) ............... 1.00 
Miss Alice Shaw (age 8) ............... 3.00 

GORDON YORK, 
Upper Woodstock. Treasurer. 

Dear Highway readers: 

No doubt many of you would like to 
know how the new church at Victoria is 

coming along. We feel very thankful to 

our heavenly Father to be able to tell you 

it is nearly ready for the roof. The walls 

are nearly completed and by the time this 
reaches you the outside will be finished. 
When we who have worked and sacrificed 
so much stand at a distance and look at 
the building we feel like saying “The toil 
of the road will seem nothing when we 
have got to the end of the way.” God's 
word is true when it says, “Give and it 
shall be given unto you, good measure, 
pressed down, heaped up and running 
over.” It would take too much space to tell 
vou just what the building is like. So all 
who can, come to the dedication in Octo- 
ber and see for yourselves. Beloved, re- 
member us at the throne of grace. We are 
trusting him to supply our needs, and bring 
us off more than conquerors. 

GORDON YORK. 

STUDENTS’ FUND. 
To aid young men in preparation for the 

ministry. 
This is a very important fund, as there 

are several young men who are now pre- 
paring to go to school or college, as they 
may be able, who would gladly accept any 
aid that may be given them. God is send- 
ing young men to us; will we not do what 
we can to enable them to get an education 
to fit them for the ministry? There may be 
some who have of their world’s goods, 
which they cannot take with them to the 
other world, who could contribute to this 
Fund. 

Leave or will your property to this Fund 
and when you have gone to the heavenly 
land some young man whom you have 
helped into the ministry will be preaching 
the blessed gospel of a full salvation, and 
you though dead, will be yet speaking. 

Thus far we have received the follow- 
ing: 
A. L. Baird, Havtland ............. 000 $5.00 
Mrs. Cecile Ireland, Royalton .......... 5.00 
Mrs. S. Hayden Shaw, Hartland ........ 10.00 
Mr. and Mrs. Manning Mullen ......... 10.00 

W. B. WIGGINS, 

Treasurer of this Fund. 
Woodstock, N. B. 

GIFT OF POTATOES. 
We wish to acknowledge the kindness 

of Brother Frank Kimball, of Fort Fairfield, 
in supplying us with all the potatoes 
which we used at Riverside Hotel thig 
year, as a free gift. This was indeed 
greatly appreciated by the committee. 

H. C. ARCHER, 
Chairman. 


